East Tuddenham Parish Council Minutes of the Meeting held 10th October 2016

<u>Attendees:</u> Charles Barker, Alex Leaney, Sarah Mugford, Ian Payter (Chairman), Gary Watkins, two Members of the Public

Apologies: Lynsay Barrett, Chantal Childs (Clerk), Anna High

(The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Village Hall)

1. The minutes of the meeting held on 13th September were approved and duly signed.

2. Matters arising from those minutes

- The potholes have been repaired on Mattishall Road.
- IP made the PC aware that CC, GW and LB had completed the application for the Breckland Outdoor Sport and Play Fund and are waiting to hear the outcome for the Children's Play Area (this has been delayed until 18th October). This was discussed with the two MOPs there is still some detail to be confirmed but it was agreed that we all want a good Play Area and we may seek some volunteers to help with some of the work.
- We have received more complaints regarding the permissive path on Church Lane. It is impassable half way along. There are children needing to use this path to get to the Mattishall Road to catch the bus to school and the road is dangerous. Charities have been reminded to clear this path and make it usable.
- The PC agreed that the cost of the running of the website (including hosting and domain name should be billed to the PC and Village Hall separately. CC will request a bill up to Christmas and ask for a further quarterly bill up to the end of the financial year 2016-17. This has now been done.
- IP will deliver the bin stickers from Breckland.
- The Rangers have inspected the Footpath between the Bus Stop and Barnham Broom junction and marked the areas to be repaired. Highways have confirmed that the work has been scheduled.
- IP has contacted Breckland regarding a new dog bin at the beginning of the Public Footpath on Church Lane opposite Rotten Row. This may take some time to obtain approval from Norfolk County Council and Highways!
- The PC agreed that the issue raised at the last meeting regarding a fence between the 6th house of the Baynings Development and the cottages is not a PC matter. Any concerned parishioners need to contact Breckland Council as a planning condition.

3. Finance:

• The second part of the precept has been received..

4. Planning:

- 3PL/2016/0905/O Green Farm, Mattishall Road, 8 dwellings Amended plan This has been reduced now to 7 dwellings. The PC agreed to respond with no objections in principle.
- 3PL/2016/1109/F Temporary kennel maid accommodation on land opposite Highcroft, Sandy Lane. This follows an original plan to exercise dogs which was refused but subsequently approved on appeal. It now transpires that greyhounds are to be kept there and they require a keeper to live on site. This is not what the original application was for and has been strongly objected.

5. Correspondence

• CC received correspondence regarding the Better Broadband for Norfolk Project – a new communications cabinet is to be installed at the rear of the footway on Mattishall Road. Residents can check to see which cabinet they are being served from and the available speeds using the following link:

https://www.btwholesale.com/includes/adsl.htm. The timescale for implementation is approximately 6-12 months. Once operational, residents will need to contact their Internet Service Provider to upgrade

their broadband package.

• *CC received correspondence that the draft Mattishall Parish Neighbourhood Plan can be found at* http://www.np4mattishall.org/our-documents/draft-neighbourhood-plan. *Comments can be made using the response form online*.

6. Updates from Councillors

• It has been reported that a car was seen photographing houses in Common Road. The Police have been informed, and are concerned as there have been 2 burglaries recently in Mattishall. Can you please keep your eyes open and report any strange vehicles noting the make, model and reg no if possible..

7. Items for the next agenda

- Honingham Food Hub
- Charities committee vacancy to be filled by Parish Council nominee.

Dates for the next three meetings are: 14th November, 9th January 2017 and 13th February 2017at 7:30pm (The meeting closed at 8.45pm)